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Thank you so much.

I’m honoured to be chosen as the candidate for mayor in the Green Party’s
biggest and boldest ever campaign across London.

And I’m so excited to be standing alongside such an incredible team of people
ready to represent Londoners on the Assembly.

I want to take this moment to thank everyone who put themselves forward, and
to all the Green members who played a part in selecting us as candidates.
Thank you so much.

This is the most exciting slate of candidates that the Greens have ever put
forward for these elections – I’ve worked with many of these amazing,
diverse, experienced, passionate, young, talented people – and Greens at last
are starting to represent the real diversity of our amazing city – in our
people and in the issues we are known for achieving on too.

Our record over the past two decades at delivering for Londoners can only
grow with more of these brilliant people in City Hall in the Green Group of
Assembly Members.

I can’t wait to start campaigning with all of them and continuing to cement
our status as London’s third party.

Greens are well known for our good ideas.

We look at the challenges of today, and tomorrow, and we find the right, and
the fair, solutions.

And on the national stage too – from the four day week, to the Green New
Deal, where Greens lead, others follow.

But here in London, elected Greens don’t just come up with good ideas.
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With Assembly Members in City Hall we have the power to put them into
practice.

Greens make change happen.

Greens deliver for Londoners.

For nearly three years now, I have worked alongside Caroline Russell in the
London Assembly.

We learned how to be effective Assembly Members from the amazing Greens
before us since 2000, and we are all proof of the power of having Greens in
the room – we get things done and we deliver.

Greens early on won the introduction of the London Living Wage

Last year won ballots for Londoners on estates whose homes face demolition.

And we won £45 million in funding for youth services after we exposed the
huge cuts across the city.

On so many issues, we’ve pushed for action, when the Mayor has dragged his
heels.

And just in the last few months, because of elected Greens pushing for
action, the Mayor has

agreed to make emergency plans for climate change,

to campaign for rent control powers,

and to support a People’s Vote on Brexit.

When you put a Green into power in London, you get someone who delivers for
London.

There are so many problems facing our city today.

But few are more pressing than the housing crisis, which continues to get
worse and worse.

For far too long, development in London, even on our public land, has been
led by the biggest of the big developers.

But Greens have been listening to Londoners about the solutions to the
housing crisis for many years. And when we make a promise, we deliver.

We promised to fight for the right for residents to have a real say – a
ballot, a final say that matters – in any regeneration plans. We faced
resistance from the Mayor, but now we have ballots in force and being held
for schemes the GLA funds and beyond those too.

But we need to go further – not just to prevent the worst of the top down
ideas…



But to put real power in the hands of Londoners to find the right places for
our new homes and plan for the housing we need from the ground up.

That’s why a Green Mayor will give Londoners control over more land across
our city with a People’s Land Bank.

Greens will empower Londoners to seek out the places where we can build new
homes, and choose how to build them.

Right across the city there is so much land going to waste.

Empty buildings. Underused car parks and garages. Pockets of unused space.
Space around and above with no need to demolish anything to make way.

Our People’s Land Bank would work with estate residents and community groups
across the city – to map and find these empty buildings and spaces that we
can build on.

Because the solution to our housing crisis isn’t just about bricks and
mortar. It’s about giving people the power to plan what happens to their
city.

It’s about making sure houses are built to be homes, not speculative
financial assets for the rich.

Our People’s Land Bank will bring communities together and put community
organising at the heart of solving the housing crisis.

From the housing crisis to the climate crisis, only Greens have the answers
to the most pressing problems facing our city today.

London is overdue a Green Mayor and the fresh ideas – and the record of
delivery – that we bring.

Every single Mayor so far has failed Londoners on the biggest issues.

They are all over social media but nowhere to be seen in our communities
actually listening to Londoners.

People know now that Labour’s slogans and the Conservatives’ vested interests
don’t lead to the action we need. They know that the Lib Dems are dwindling –
and people are ready for real change.

I’m here today to tell you that Greens are delivering.

Other parties let Londoners down. But Greens listen to Londoners, and we act
on what you say.

Where other parties offer empty promises, we get results.

Every single Green you put in City Hall next year will deliver for Londoners.

Other parties can take up Green ideas in the end, but it always takes years
for them to catch up with us. Why should London wait?



Vote Green in 2020.

Thank you.
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Green Party announces Sian Berry as
London Mayor candidate

14 February 2019

* Greens announce candidates for 2020 London Mayor and Assembly elections

* Sian Berry said: “The Green Party is the only party Londoners can trust to
deliver on its promises.”

* Party launches plans to put Londoners in control of tackling the housing
crisis

* Berry said: “In 2016 we promised to give power to residents whose homes
faced demolition, and we delivered on that promise. Now we pledge to give
Londoners a say on land use in their city.”

The Green Party has announced Sian Berry [1] as its candidate for London
Mayor and pledged to give Londoners control over the land in their city.

In a speech today (Thursday 14 February) [2] Berry, who will run for Mayor in
the 2020 London elections, unveiled plans to create a People’s Land Bank to
empower communities to find empty buildings and land and choose how to bring
it back into use.

Berry, who is a Camden councillor and came third in the 2016 London Mayor
race when she was elected to the London Assembly, said that planning the
homes London needs should be put in the hands of Londoners.
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Pointing to the Green Party’s track record of getting results for London,
Berry said the Greens are the “only party Londoners can trust to deliver on
their promises” to tackle the housing crisis.

Last year Berry fulfilled a manifesto pledge to win ballots for residents on
estates facing demolitions. [3] Since election in 2016 she has also exposed
that 4,000 of London’s social homes have been demolished and not replaced in
recent years, with more than 7,000 set to be lost in plans approved by the
Mayor. [4]

At the launch in Bermondsey the Green Party also announced its London
Assembly candidates [5]. The Green Party is London’s third party after coming
third in the 2012 [6] and 2016 elections [7]. In 2016 Sian Berry came third
in the Mayoral race and first in second preference votes, while the party
received the third highest vote share behind Labour and the Conservatives
[8].

Sian Berry, Green Party London Mayor candidate, said in a speech to
supporters (check against delivery):

“The Green Party has a proud history of getting results for London. When we
make Londoners a promise, we deliver, and have made real changes even when we
are not Mayor.

“In 2016 we promised to give power to residents whose homes faced demolition,
and we delivered on that promise. Now we pledge to give Londoners a say on
land use in their city.

“London Greens listen to what Londoners need and we act on it.That’s why we
believe everyone in London should have an affordable, secure and warm
home.But across the capital empty buildings like office blocks and car parks
are left unused – while Londoners struggle to pay the rent or wait for years
to get social housing.That isn’t right, and we have to start planning now for
how we bring these underused spaces and empty land back into use.

“A Green Mayor would give Londoners control over how our city develops to
provide the homes we need with a People’s Land Bank, which would empower
communities to find land and buildings currently going to waste and choose
how to bring it back into use.

“The Green Party has the answers to London’s biggest problems and we’re the
only party Londoners can trust to deliver on its promises.”

Notes:

1.

Sian Berry has lived in London for 20 years. She joined the Green Party in
2001 motivated by the threats of globalised capitalism and climate breakdown.
Before becoming a full time politician Sian worked for as a campaigner at the
charity Campaign for Better Transport. Sian has stood for the Greens in
council elections in her home borough of Camden since 2002, elected to Camden
Council in 2014.



Sian has been the Green candidate for Mayor of London twice, in 2008 and
2016. She came third in 2016 when she was also elected to the London Assembly
alongside Caroline Russell. It was the second time a Green came third in the
Mayoral race after Jenny Jones took the spot in 2012.

On the London Assembly, Sian is chair of the Housing Committee and a member
of the Police and Crime Committee. She works on a wide range of issues, and
her advocacy on behalf of Londoners has helped highlight hidden homelessness
and the loss of council housing. She has also won new funding for youth
services and improved renting rights. In 2018 the Mayor dramatically changed
his policy and created a new right for residents on estates to have a ballot
over demolition plans, after a long and successful campaign by Sian and
resident groups across London.

2. The Green Party candidate for London Mayor was announced at a launch event
at 2pm no Thursday 14 February 2019 in Leathermarket Gardens, Bermondsey
Village Hall Trust, Kirby Grove, London, SE1 3TD.

3.https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/london-assembly/assembly-members/publica
tions-sian-berry/publication-sian-berry-response-mayors-plans-resident-
ballots-regeneration

4.http://www.sianberry.london/news/housing/2018_09_03_net_loss-of-council-hom
es-regeneration/

5.

Green Party candidates on the London Assembly list:

Sian Berry
Caroline Russell
Zack Polanski
Benali Hamdache
Gulnar Hasnain
Dr Shahrar Ali
Rosamund Adoo-Kissi-Debrah
Ben Fletcher
Scott Ainslie
Hannah Graham
Peter Underwood

6.http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/special/vote2012/assembly/

7. https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/election/2016/london/results

8.
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/politics/london-mayoral-election-result
s-green-party-sian-berry-second-preference-votes-a7018031.html
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Green Party responds to IPPR report on
climate change

12 February 2019

The Green Party of England and Wales have today responded to the report –
This is a Crisis: Facing up to the Age of Environmental Breakdown – released
by the Institute for Public Policy Research. [1]

Co-leader Jonathan Bartley said in response:

“This report is clear  – the impact of human activity on our climate is
utterly destructive, and it will have serious political and economic
implications. There still is an opportunity to build a fairer and more
sustainable future, but that window is closing fast.

“The UN warned us we have just 12 years to take positive action to avoid
climate destruction but we must start right now. The Government desperately
need to find the political will to take the bold steps so urgently needed.”

[1] https://bit.ly/2tjzTJC
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Greens: Time to put HS2 out of its
misery

11 February 2019

The Green Party has responded to news the Government is considering scrapping
HS2, ahead of a broadcast of Channel 4’s Dispatches tonight. [1]             
  

Jonathan Bartley, co-leader of the Green Party, said:

“Ministers are right to doubt HS2 – this vanity project is a colossal waste
of taxpayers’ money and it’s time they put it out of its misery. HS2 is
already inflicting environmental vandalism on our countryside and woodlands
as the cost of the project continues to spiral. Ditching this project would
save billions and allow thousands of jobs to be created by investing in
desperately needed upgrades to local rail networks.”

Notes:

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/cost-of-hs2-never-properly-analysed-w1.
arns-rail-expert-gb92c79c5
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Greens respond to energy price cap
rise
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7 February 2019

The Green Party has responded to news the energy price cap is set to rise.
[1]

Andrew Cooper, energy spokesperson, said:

“A rise in the energy price cap can is a price rise, plain and simple.
Without a significant energy efficiency programme this is going to hit the
poorest households the hardest.

“The best way for us to control the cost of energy for householders and
ensure everyone has a warm home is to invest in energy efficiency. We need a
mass renovation programme that would drastically reduce energy demand
including a nationwide roll out of home insulation to cut carbon emissions,
eliminate fuel poverty and reduce the impact of cold related illnesses.

“It’s time the Government ditched dirty, expensive fossil fuels and took
advantage of the falling price of onshore wind and solar energy to invest in
an overhaul of our energy system based on cheap, clean renewable energy.”

Notes:

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/business-471335641.
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